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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE


September 1, 2010
M-2009-2093217
M-2009-2092222

M-2009-2112952

M-2009-2112956

M-2009-2093215

M-2009-2093216

M-2009-2093218

Re:
Proposals to Change Energy Efficiency and Conservation Plans Approved by the Commission Pursuant to Act 129 of 2008
TO ALL PARTIES:
Act 129 of 2008, inter alia, required each electric distribution company (EDC) with at least 100,000 customers to adopt a plan to reduce energy demand and consumption within its service territory.  The Commission has approved plans for Duquesne Light Company, Metropolitan Edison Company, Pennsylvania Electric Company, Pennsylvania Power Company, PECO Energy Company, PPL Electric Utilities Corporation, and West Penn Power Company d/b/a Allegheny Power.
The Commission’s Orders approving the above-listed plans stated that an EDC may propose a plan change in conjunction with its annual report, required by Act 129.  66 Pa. C.S. § 2086.1(i)(1).  The Orders also stated that an EDC may propose a plan change using the Commission’s standard procedures for rescission and amendment of Commission orders.  52 Pa. Code §§ 5.41 and 5.572.  
This Secretarial Letter is to provide guidance to EDCs regarding the format that the Commission expects EDCs to use for the presentation of proposed changes to Commission-approved plans.  Specifically, the Commission expects that an EDC proposing a change in its Commission-approved plan will file and serve a complete copy of its revised plan, in both hard copy and electronic format.  The plan shall include an Executive Summary or other section that (a) briefly describes each proposed change, 
(b) states where each proposal can be found in the revised plan, and (c) indicates whether (and if so, how) each proposed change affects any other part(s) of the plan.  
Changes proposed in the text of the plan previously approved by the Commission shall be shown by black-lining the pertinent text.  Proposed changes in tables/charts shall be shown by black-lining, shading, or otherwise printing the table/chart in a manner that alerts the reader to the fact that changes are proposed.
The Commission recognizes that the statutory advocates and other interested stakeholders are permitted to propose plan changes in conjunction with an EDC’s annual report filing.  The Commission is doubtful, however, that these Parties possess the means to produce complete copies of an EDC’s plan, black-lined or otherwise marked in a manner that alerts the reader to the fact that changes are proposed.  As a result, the requirements set forth above shall not apply to any Party other than an EDC.  To the extent that the statutory advocates and other interested stakeholders can present their changes by black-lining pertinent portions of the plan previously approved by the Commission, they are encouraged to do so.  These Parties may, however, propose changes in the plan using any manner that clearly notifies all Parties to the proceeding of the changes being proposed.     
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Very truly yours,

Rosemary Chiavetta
Secretary
